Eden Planning Commission Minutes
February 17, 2015
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on February17, 2015.  Present were:  Tracey Morin, Charles Leone, Seth Jensen (LCPC), and Leslie White.
Leslie opened the meeting at 3:05PM.

Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
Approve minutes of November 17, 2014:  Minutes of the November 17th meeting were reviewed.  Leslie made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Approved.

Seth Jensen-LCPC-Draft Regional Plan Future Land Use Map:  Seth Jensen of LCPC met with EPC to go over the “Future Land Use Map” which is to be included in LCPC’s updated regional plan.  The map showed areas of the town and its land use.  Notable for Eden was the vast area that is state owned or conserved land.  EPC asked for a large copy of this for the towns use at town meeting.  These maps are beneficial in showing the broad range differences between communities in Lamoille County.  This will also be reflected in the comments of the regional plan.  If EPC has any other comments on the maps, LCPC needs to know about them by March 9th.  Seth said that attempts to change the time frame of updating town plans and regional plans is being explored.  Eden’s town plan expires in 2016.  EPC discussed with Seth starting the process of updating the plan by asking the Selectboard to include in the next tax bill mailing another community survey.  Seth has access to a data base of community surveys.  It was suggested for Eden to apply for a municipal planning grant in fall, 2015 and to start work updating Eden’s current plan in early 2016.
Act 250 review:  None at this time.
Waste water permit review:  Information received from the State of Vermont was reviewed for:

· KA Harvey Manufactured Housing – remove Notice of Permit Requirements from 24+/- acre lot to create 5 lots (4 lots for the construction of 3 bedroom single family residences, 1 remaining 13.8+/- acres lot subject to Notice of Permit Requirements), Knowles Flat Rd.  It was noted that this was the same information that was reviewed at the November meeting.
· Levi, Bonnie, Scott, Paul & Krista Allaire – Construction of a 3 bedroom, single family residence on an existing 20.5+/- acre lot on East Hill Rd.
· Steven Dirocco – Conversion of an existing 3 bedroom cottage on an existing 11.8+/- acre lot to year-round use and construction of a new wastewater disposal system on South Pond Rd.

These permits were information only and needed no action from EPC.

Municipal plan review:  None at this time.
LCPC update:  Leslie has been away and unable to attend recent meetings.  
Any other business:  EPC’s next meeting will be on Monday, April 20th at 3PM.  

Tracey made the motion to adjourn at 4:00PM.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes.
Tracey Morin
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